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To: Dr. Steve Pegram and Board of Education 
From: David Fernkopf, OAC Principal 
Date: November 5, 2014 
Subject: November Building Report 
 
 
Halloween Parade 
 Each October, OAC has a Halloween parade and we get local businesses to 
participate and hand out candy.  This year we had a beautiful day for our parade and we 
had over 15 businesses participate!  Our classes are in the process of making thank you 
cards to the businesses.   
 
Stuff the Turkey 

Overbrook students and staff will be working together to stuff a cardboard turkey 
during the month of November.  Students place non-perishable food items inside the 
turkey in the commons.  The plan is to donate the food along with donated turkeys to 
families in need.   
 
Parent-Teacher Conferences 
 We had a great turn out this year, 90% of our parents came to the conferences.  
This is a 3% increase from last year!  The teachers at OAC have been great 
communicating with our parents and we did not have any surprises or problems arise at 
the conferences.   
 
Kansas Reading Road Map 
We have been approved for the grant.  Currently we are working on getting staff trained 
for the after school program.  Tracie Pearce was hired as Director and has been doing a 
great job.   
 
Upcoming Events: 
Veteran’s Day Assembly- We will be having a veteran’s day assembly on November 
11th in the morning.  Coffee, juice and cinnamon rolls will be provided following the 
assembly. 

 
Update on OAC Building Goals 
 
Data 
We have been using the new Aimsweb system, and have started progress monitoring.  
The Aimsweb system does have some issues, but we are working through them. 
 
Curriculum 
We had a teacher from each grade level attend a BYOC training mid-October.  After the 
training, we had our BYOC break out groups last week.  The teachers are working hard 
to move the progress of BYOC further along.   
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McRel 
This is going well so far, no new updates.  I am doing walkthroughs and teachers are 
working on their goals. 
 
Communication 
I have been using Facebook more and have posted pictures from OAC weekly.  The 
weekly memos have been going really well, and the teachers have asked for them to 
continue.  
 
Developing as a Professional 
We have a few teachers attending workshops to improve their skills. 
 
Quarterly Discipline Report 
 Below is a summary of disciplinary actions for Overbrook Attendance Center 
through the first quarter.   
 
 
 

 1st 
Quarter 

2nd 
Quarter 

3rd 
Quarter 

4th 
Quarter 

14/15 
Totals 

Total Number of 
Office Referrals for 
Discipline 

 
18 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Total Bus Discipline 
Referrals 

 
2 
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